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phil.reed@ringpower.com 
 
Phil Reed    OCD-HW-C-08-155 
Ring Power Corporation 
401 North Tomoka Farms Road 
Daytona Beach, Florida 32124 
 
  Volusia County – HW 
                           Ring Power Corporation-FLR000024158 

Inspection Letter 
 
Dear Mr. Reed: 
 
A hazardous waste compliance inspection was conducted at your facility on April 14, 2008.  The 
inspection was conducted under the authority of Section 403.091, Florida Statutes, and Chapter 403, Part 
IV, Florida Statutes, and is designed to determine the compliance status of your facility with Title 40 
Code of Federal Regulations Parts 260 through 268, and 279 as adopted in Florida Administrative Code 
(F.A.C.) Chapters 62-730 and 62-710.  
 
At the time of the inspection the facility was operating as a Conditionally Exempt Small Quantity 
Generator (CESQG) of hazardous waste.  By definition in 40 CFR 261.5, this means the facility is 
generating less than 220 pounds a month of hazardous waste.   
 
The facility is conducting maintenance on heavy equipment, trucks, and forklifts.  The maintenance 
generates parts washer waste, distillation bottoms (from SystemOne parts washers), used oil, used oil 
filters, batteries, and waste antifreeze.  The used oil, waste antifreeze and used oil filter containers were 
all labeled properly.  The distillation bottoms, from the SystemOne parts washers, are stored in a 20-
gallon drum, labeled hazardous waste, and an unlabeled 55-gallon drum.  Although not a CESQG 
requirement, the Department recommends labeling all containers.   
 
During the inspection, a pipe was observed coming through a wall of the stand alone work bay.  The pipe 
is used to remove water from within the building after a rain event.  Please be advised that contaminated 
water should not be released to the environment.   
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (407) 893-3329 or by email at 
Janine.Kraemer@dep.state.fl.us.  
 
        Sincerely, 
 
         
        Janine Kraemer, CHMM 
        Environmental Specialist 
        Hazardous Waste Program  
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